MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING OF THE KENDRICK CITY COUNCIL

MAY 19™ 2020

The meeting was held at the Kendrick Fire Hall at 6:00 P.M. the pledge was said and the meeting was
Called to order at 6:03 by Mayor Appel.

THOSE PRESENT:

Zach Vogelweed, Carol Bradford, Patty Appel, Lucinda Hites, Paul Rush and Nadine Towne.

Zach made motion to approve May 2020 Minutes, Carol second, all in favor, motion carried.
DISBURSMENTS:

Zach made the motion to approve May’s disbursements along with Mountain Water Works bill that
had been missed earlier this year. Carol second the motion, all in favor, motion carried.

Patty asked about the Levy ballots and when was the last day they could be sent in? That date was the
20th of May.

UNFINISDED BUSINESS:

The tree in front of hillbilly- still working on getting that removed completely.

Mr. Geurtson —Patty and Rob talked with him and how to best resolve that situation.
Pool opening- Lucinda explained the Health Dept. guidelines and Zach made a motion to

Open the pool. Carol second the motion, all in favor, motion carried. Carol would like the lifeguards to

have a list of cleaning requirements due to Covid.

A motion was made by Zack, second by Paul, for Carol Bradford to be on Planning and Zoning, all in
favor, motion carried.

Carol Bradford requested an easement from the City of Kendrick for her property located at 409 N Kirby
Street. This is in regards to the turn around, pasture fence, and driveway area. Mayor Appel said the
City could do an easement and this will be re visited at the next meeting. The City will have to get an
easement drawn up for the wording of it. Rob and Lucinda / Nadine will work on that. When that is
drawn up it will be presented to the council to approve the wording of it, and then recorded with the
County.




Tree removal next to the new duplex. Patty talked to Rob —they said the tree is dying. Rough estimates

to trim the tree $2500.00 or $2500. To just remove the tree. Carol made a motion to have the tree
removed, Paul second the motion, all in favor, motion carried. A new tree will be planted in its place.

REPORTS:

Rob —Maint. Lucinda read Rob’s : Robs recommendation for the driveway that is Mr. Geurtsons could
be widened. He has been sweeping the streets and will be painting the crosswalks. He has started
cleaning the pool. Summit Utilities is installing fiber optic for TDS. He also said he will be on vacation
July 8" 9t and 10%. Patty asked if John Schmidt was going to be helping with the clean up of the City.
Lucinda said yes as far as she knew.

Lucinda- Clerk - Lucinda reported that Nadine has started and they will be making progress on training.
She has met with the lifeguards several times, and spoken to the health Department in regards to the
opening of the Pool.

Carol- Do we have a disaster plan in place for a Covid outbreak? Lucinda stated Yes as it is Mike Neelon
who is our director for that. Each town has to have a Disaster plan.

Zach made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 p.m., Carol second , all in favor,

Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.




